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Holy Week 2017 

This year, Ash Wednesday fell on Valentineôs Day (February 14th) so we watched the movie, ñThe First 

Valentineò between the worship services on the prior Sunday.  As a Christian fantasy, it urged viewers to 

live a life of love, in response to Godôs love.  During the present worship series, we have been reminded 

that we need both Godôs love, and connection with others who know Godôs love, in order to get out of the 

kind of trouble human beings fall into (sin) and to ñget our lives backò.   

At the very heart of this truth is Holy Week.  In it, Jesus faces sin and death, but remains true to his    

calling, the work of the kingdom. Betrayed by friends, executed by crucifixion, God raises Jesus from the 

dead three days later, a sure pledge that God will raise us also. Holy Week is emotionally intense and 

the schedule is hectic.  We keep pace, worshipping together, so that Christ may save us to the uttermost 

(live in us in every way).   

Main Services 

Palm/Passion Sunday (March 25) - Weôll transition from a victory parade filled with hope to a forced 

march, ending with a cross. In addition to our other services, weôll process to the Old Courthouse.  Meet 

in the church parking lot (tin awning) at 9:45am. Great for kids!   

Maundy Thursday (March 29) - This marks the last conversation Jesus had with his disciples prior to 

his death, providing them with a new commandment (mandatum in Latin, hence our English word 

ñMaundyò).  Do you already know, or can you guess, what that commandment is?  Come confirm, or 

affirm, your faith.   

Easter Sunrise -  From the quiet stillness of morning, weôll move to immeasurable joy.  Join us at 

6:30am at the Apple Pie Ridge Campus.  There will be baptismal remembrance (Jordan River water), hot 

drinks, a bon fire, and more.      

Easter Sunday ð Revel in resurrection through word, Holy Communion, and singing.   

So that Christ may live within us in every way, Holy Week is not only an important time for worship, but 

also for study.  Iôll provide daily devotionals on the churchôs website for the days we are not gathering for 

worship.  You can use the devotionals in a variety of ways.  Consider joining me for a ñbring your own 

lunchò devotional, at noon, Monday through Wednesday during Holy Week in ñThe Gathering Placeò.  

You may also form small groups on your own, read the devotions as a couple/family, or study solo.  Con-

sider inviting your non-church going friends to participate alongside you.  Options will appear on the 

weekly bulletin tear sheet.   

When we consider what is coming during Holy Week, one reaction is to stay in touch with all we are  

experiencing, individually and together.  Another might be to disconnect, shut down our feelings, and 

withdraw. The Spiritual Rehab Series has been teaching us to stay connected with God and each other, 

to experience it all, take everything in, be moved by it, and then to trust ourselves and one another, to 

Godôs transforming grace.  And to do so confident that, love leads the wayéeven through this. 

Grace and Peace,  

        Rev. White 

[ƻǾŜ [ŜŀŘǎ ǘƘŜ ²ŀȅ 



Each Easter, our Church Council chooses mission efforts that we encourage everyone to participate in with 

their check books and hands.  Any gifts received in the Easter Offering envelops this year will be used for 

Andy Kiserôs care.  As you may know, he suffered a life changing stroke.  Make all checks out to First United 

Methodist Church.  If you donôt use the offering envelops, then write ñKiserò on the memo portion of your 

check.  Weôre also collecting cans of fruit and baked beans for the Winchester Rescue mission.  The shelter 

provides dinner for 50-60 disadvantaged persons nightly.  Place canned donations near the sign in the 

Chancel any Sunday.  The deadline for donations is Easter Sunday, April 1. 

9ŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŜƴƎŀƎŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ         

ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΦ  hƴ aŀǊŎƘ ммΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ 

.ƻōōȅ ŀƴŘ .ǊŜƴŘŀ 5ƛŎƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ     

ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ммŀƳ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ 

ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀƭΦ  !ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ммŀƳ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǘƘŜƳ 

ǘƻ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ƛǘΗ  bŜǿŎƻƳŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ      

ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ 

Thank You for Assisting with WATTS! 

This yearôs Winchester Area Temporary Thermal 

Shelter season was a big success!  From        

February 3-11, First United Methodist Church 

members provided meals for our guests, served 

as intake volunteers, provided entertainment, 

stayed as overnight volunteers, and helped with 

set-up and take down.  Jill Johnson, our WATTS 

Coordinator, also enlisted help from within the     

community at large as well as other United    

Methodist Churches.  Local civic organizations 

such as the Shawnee Ruritan Club and the      

Kiwanis Club of Winchester also provided         

volunteers.  Thanks again to all who served as 

well as to Jill Johnson for coordinating!   

IŜƭǇ 5ŜƭƛǾŜǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ DƛƊǎ ƻƴ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΗ 

²ŜΩǊŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ !ǇǊƛƭ м ό9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅύ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ          

²ƛƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊ wŜǎŎǳŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ммŀƳ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ ōŀǎƪŜǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ǳŘƎŜǘ aƻǘŜƭΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ ŀǎǎƛǎπ

ǘŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ  5ƻ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜǊŎȅ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΚ  {ƛƎƴ ǳǇ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŀǊ {ƘŜŜǘΦ    



Preschool Director:  Allyson Allison 

Phone Number:  540.665.1696 

Discovery Preschool is a place where children can discover the joy of 

learning in a loving Christian Environment. We have classes for two 

through five-years. Discovery Preschool offers a program filled with fun 

and learning in a developmentally appropriate atmosphere. The children 

participate in weekly programs including, music, Spanish, Physical    

Education, Bible, and chapel services. We attend field trips and have 

special events during the school year. We perform an annual Christmas 

pageant and hold a special graduation celebration for the kids that are 

entering Kindergarten.  

Our hours are 9:00 AM ð 1:00 PM each day. 

First UMC Church members receive a 5% discount. 

Chancel Choir rehearsals are held on 

Wednesday nights from 6:30-7:30pm.  If 

you desire to be an 'active' participant in 

worship, please don't hesitate to join 

us!  No experience required, just the     

desire!  Contact Melody Harmon          

(667-3514) if you wish to sing.  Private  

instruction available.  We are small in 

number, but great in spirit!   

! bŜǿ /ŀŘǊŜ ƻŦ !ŎƻƭȅǘŜǎ 

!ǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ƪƴƻǿ ōȅ ƴƻǿΣ {ŀƴŘȅ WƻƴŜǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿ ŀŎƻƭȅǘŜǎΗ  ½ŜƪŜ ²ƛƭŦƻƴƎΣ {ƻǇƘƛŀ 
tŀƭƻƳōƛΣ Yŀƛǘƭȅƴ bƛŎƘƻƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ aƛǊŀōŜƭƭŀ 9ƴƻŎƘ 
ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΦ  !Řǳƭǘǎ Ŏŀƴ 
ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŀŎƻƭȅǘŜǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘκ ǘŜŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ 
άŀōƻǳǘέ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻǊ ƻƭŘŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƻǾŜ 
ǘƻ ŜȄǇŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŀŎƻƭȅǘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 

ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΣ ŜƳŀƛƭ {ŀƴŘȅ WƻƴŜǎ 
όƴƻƪŜƳƛǎϪǾŜǊƛȊƻƴΦƴŜǘύΦ  

плл 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ƎƎǎ CƛƭƭŜŘΗ 

aƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ нн ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ά¢ƘŜ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ 

tƭŀŎŜέ ǘƻ άǎǘǳũέ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ƎƎǎ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ 

нрǘƘΦ  плл ǇƭŀǎǝŎ ŜƎƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǘǳũŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ 

ŀƴŘ ǘƻȅǎΦ  άDƻƭŘŜƴ ŜƎƎǎέ ŀǊŜ ǊǳƳƻǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴŎŀǇǎǳƭŀǘŜ 

Ϸм ōƛƭƭǎΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŜŘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ        

ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ нпǘƘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ƎƎ Ƙǳƴǘ ŀƴŘ 

ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ŀƴ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ άCƛǊǎǘ ²ƻǊŘέΦ   

Our previously named þOverflow Roomÿ has a 
new name!  A collection of potential names was 
gathered through the month of January, and in 

February a drawing was conducted renaming it as 

y5GD (@SGDQHMF 1K@BD,x so keep an eye out for it 

in the upcoming bulletins!  

mailto:nokemis@verizon.net


Our community Easter Egg Hunt is scheduled for Saturday, March 24 at 1pm at the Kiwanis 

Shelter in Clearbrook Park .  Last year, even though the weather was cold and wet, we had 

Æ×ÔÚÓÉduttdÕÊÔÕÑÊdlÈÍÎÑÉ×ÊÓdÆÓÉdÕÆ×ÊÓÙØmrdd±ÊÙ̃ØdÆÑÑdÕ×ÆÞdÆÓÉdÍÔÕÊdËÔ×ddÇÊÙÙÊ×dÜÊÆÙÍÊ×dÆÓÉd

more people! Please bring your children, grandchildren, and friends.  Our Reaching New 

People team is providing leadership.   

Maundy Thursday is March 29th! 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉƭŀƴ ƻƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ нфǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭ ŀǘ сΥолǇƳ ŦƻǊ ά¢ƘŜ wƻƻƳ ¦ǇǎǘŀƛǊǎέΦ  

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǘƘŜŀǘŜǊ ǎǘȅƭŜ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƘǳƳƻǊƻǳǎΣ ȅŜǘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭ ŜȄŀƳƛƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦ǇǇŜǊ wƻƻƳΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƭƛƎƘǘ [ŜƴǘŜƴ ƳŜŀƭ  ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǎƻǳǇǎΣ ǎŀƭŀŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

ǎŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ  aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀƴŘ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ /ƻƳπ

ƳƛǧŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘǊŜǎǎŜǎΦ   

Thanks from the Church Staff!  

In January, a love offering was received by the PPR Chair, JoEllen 

Smith, for distribution among the FUMC staff members.  Thanks so 

much, FUMC members and friends, for your expressions of love and 

your generosity!  Thank you, JoEllen, for providing leadership!  

Will White, Lead Pastor 

       Lauren Clark, Interim Office Manger 

              Melody Harmon, Choir Director 

       Peter Uhlir, Accompanist  



COFFEE/LUNCH/DINNER WITH THE PASTOR 

Please note that ñDinner with the Pastorò traditionally will be the last Thursday of the month at TGIF.  We will also continue 

to do ñLunch with the Pastorò traditionally on the last Monday of each month at Mission BBQ at noon.  In addition, ñCoffee 

with the  Pastorò will take place at 1:00pm at the Espresso Bar and Caf® located in the Loudon Street walking mall.  If you 

have not had a chance to take part in these events yet, we encourage you to do so.  Not only is this a great fellowship  

opportunity, but you would also be helping the church with its ñReaching New Peopleò goals.  Marchôs lunch/dinner dates 

are as follows:  Monday, March 26th, Mission BBQ at noon and  Thursday, March 22nd at TGI Friday at 6:30pm.  

Please use your BulletinTear Sheet to sign up! 

When:   Saturday, April 28th, 9amñ3pm 

 (registration open from 8:30am ð9am) 

 

Where:  Strasburg United Methodist 

114 W Washington Street, Strasburg, VA 

 

Who: Pastors, Lay Leaders, Lay Speakers, and Lay           
Leadership Committees 

 

Cost: $15 per person for lunch, snacks and materials 

 

/ƻ-ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ {ǘǊŀǎōǳǊƎ ¦a/ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ                   
IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴōǳǊƎ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 

 

Questions?:  Contact us at:   sumc@shentel.net  

Registration 

(due by Monday, April 16th) 

Name: _________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________ 

Phone: ____________ Email: _______________ 

Church: _________________________________ 

Food Allergies/Limitations: __________________ 

________________________________________ 

Role (check one) 

___ Pastor  ___ Lay Leadership Committee 

___ Lay Servant ___ Lay Leader 

___ Other 

This Course will provide 5 instructional hours on the topic of 

Spiritual Gifts and Leadership Development.  This will satisfy 

requirements for the Lay Servant course and offer .5 CEUôs 

for pastors.   

Please send your completed registration form and a $15 

check made payable to SUMC by Friday, April 20th.  

  

114 W Washington Street    Strasburg, VA 22657  



Sunrise Service: 6:30am at the Apple Pie Ridge Property 

8:30am Worship Service in the Sanctuary 

9:45-10:45am Breakfast in Between in the Fellowship Hall  

 Bring a breakfast casserole, breakfast bread, or fruit to share. Coffee, orange juice, water, cups, plates and utensils will be provided. 

Gather in the Social Hall for good food and fellowship.  

11:00am Worship Service in the Sanctuary 

Spiritual Rehab 

All worship services are at 8:30 and 11:00am in the sanctuary unless otherwise    

specified below.   

Sunday, March 4 (Purple), ñProgramò 

Sunday, March 11 (Purple), ñRecoveryò 

Sunday, March 18 (Purple), ñPromiseò 

Love Leads the Way  

All worship services are at 8:30 and 11:00am in the sanctuary unless otherwise    

specified below.   

Sunday, March 25 (Red), ñPassionò 

Thursday, March 29, ñCommandmentò, 6:30pm 

 ñThe Room Upstairsò 

 Dinner-Theater Worship Service 

 The Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, April 1, ñRenewalò   

 Sunrise and Baptismal Remembrance, 6:30am 

 The APR Campus 

Sunday, April 1 (White), ñResurrectionò   

An Easter Morning Easter Egg Hunt 

During ñBreakfast in Betweenò, there will be an Easter Egg Hunt for the little ones in attendance that morning.  This hunt will be in 

the church playground.  This hunt will be held in addition to the Community Easter Egg Hunt on March 24, at Clearbrook Park 

(Kiwanis Shelter), at 1pm, which is also sponsored by FUMC.     

aŀǊŎƘ нр-!ǇǊƛƭ м 


